Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

June 15, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 2:02 p.m. on Tuesday, June 15, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Richard Hudiburg for Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from May 4 were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported that the following items were discussed: 
-Employment of Foreign Nationals

-New E-Mail System

-Academic Dishonest Document

-Recommended Changes to Faculty Evaluation Policy

-Master of Interdisciplinary Studies
3.
Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Biology.  Dr. Kittle presented two proposals:

-Add a prerequisite to BI 111 Principles of Biology:  “ACT Science Subtest score of 20 or above (combined SAT of 950 or above) or BI 101 with a grade of C or above.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.
-Addition of a new course, BI 498 Senior Assessment Seminar, to the curriculum and to the requirements for all biology majors.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.
4.
Faculty Evaluations: Departmental Policies.  Dr. Hansen stated that by the fall semester each department’s policy must be in place.  Each policy must be approved by Dr. Hansen and he passed out the University Policy from the Faculty Handbook.  He stated he would like to see equity among departments and colleges and would like to see fairly rigorous requirements from everybody with no extremes in either direction.
5.
Department Chair Evaluations.  There was discussion regarding the latest results from the evaluations and the department chairs expressed their concerns regarding flawed data.  Dr. Hansen stated they could view the data as suggestive and said he would get back to them soon on this topic.

6.
Master of Arts in Professional Studies Development.  Dr. Hansen stated that he would get together with some of the department chairs regarding this degree.

7.
Other.


-Annual Report training issues were discussed


-Tuition increases and getting ready for the loss of Federal stimulus monies were mentioned.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
